

REVIEW OF LOW TRAFFIC NEIGHBOURHOOD (LTN)

Dear Occupier,

As you are aware, during September 2020 the Council introduced a Low Traffic neighbourhood scheme on Commonside East under an Experimental Order. The 6-months statutory consultation closed in March 2021 and we are currently considering all the feedback received.

It is appreciated that some residents had concerns and some reservations when the LTN was first introduced particularly during the settling down period, but it is hoped that despite some minor inconvenience to some residents, many of you have come to enjoy and acknowledge the benefits.

Some concerns were also raised regarding access for emergency services and the routine vandalism which has been resolved by the installation of an ANPR camera.

Before making a final decision, it has been agreed to undertake a review of the scheme. As part of this review, we are asking you to submit your views to a simple on- line questionnaire using the https://consult.merton.gov.uk/survey/857 on the Council's website.

Those who do not have access to a computer, can call 020 8545 3700 and ask for a hard copy of the questionnaire and one will be posted to you.

The deadline for submission is **Friday 9**th **July 2021**. Please note that it is only one submission per household and as part of this review individual responses to comments will not be made.

The Cabinet Member will make a decision based on the feedback received during the statutory consultation and the outcome of this review. Your participation within this review is, therefore, important.

You will be informed of the Cabinet Member decision once a final decision is made.

Figge's Marsh Councillors (contact details of Ward Councillors are provided for information purposes only)

Councillor Geraldine Stanford

Councillor Agatha Akyigyina

Councillor Mike Brunt

Geraldine.Stanford@merton.gov.uk

Agatha.Akyigyina@merton.gov.uk

Mike.Brunt@merton.gov.uk

Cllr Martin Whelton, Cabinet Member for Housing, Regeneration and the Climate Emergency. martin.whelton@merton.gov.uk

Cllr Rebecca Lanning - Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health rebecca.lanning@merton.gov.uk